
 

(A lump-sum benefit of 100,000 yen will be paid in cash.) 

 

The Covid-19 pandemic has greatly affected society. To support child-rearing households, the 

City of Yokkaichi will provide an extraordinary special benefit to families with children who are 

in up to the third year of high school (children born between April 2, 2003 and March 31, 2022).  

 

Lump-sum payment of 100,000 yen in cash 

A lump-sum payment of 100,000 yen will be made in cash per child based on a resolution at 

a Yokkaichi City Assembly meeting held on December 23.  

 

Individuals who are eligible to receive the benefit:  

● Individuals who received child allowance for September 2021 (an allowance for individuals 

who raise children until they graduate junior high school) 

● Individuals who have babies by March 31, 2022 and start to receive child allowance 

● Individuals who raise children born between April 2, 2003 and April 1, 2006 (hereafter “high 

school students, etc.*”) as of September 30, 2021 

● “High school students, etc.” includes those who work, but excludes those who are married.  

 

Income limit 

Those who receive more pre-tax income (e.g., salary) than the standard amount are ineligible 

to receive the benefit. The standard amount varies depending on the family members and pre-

tax income. 

 

Benefit amount 

100,000 yen per child (to be paid in cash in a lump sum) 

 

Application and payment period 

(1) Individuals who receive child allowance 

● It is not necessary to apply. (Public employees who receive child allowance from their 

workplace need to apply.) 

● Individuals who received child allowance for September 2021: The child allowance was 

transferred to their bank accounts on December 27, 2021. 

● Individuals who have babies and start to receive child allowance: The child allowance will 

be transferred to their bank accounts in order after their eligibility is confirmed.  

● The benefit will be transferred to the same bank account as the child allowance. 
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(2) Individuals other than (1) above who are eligible to receive the benefit (e.g., families whose 

applicable children are high school students, etc. only; public employees)  

 

● They need to apply. 

An application form will be sent to the target individuals in mid-January 2022 (around 

January 10 to 20). 

The benefit will be transferred to bank accounts in order after applications are received.  

* When the details (e.g., application method, application period) are determined, the 

information will be posted on the website. 

 

Note: The payer’s name is “YCコドモリンジキュウフ” (YC extraordinary benefit for children). 

 

Application period 

Monday, January 17, 2022 to Thursday, March 31, 2022 

 

Note 

The late December issue of Koho Yokkaichi newsletter mentions providing 50,000 yen, which 

had been decided earlier. A benefit of 100,000 yen, including the 50,000 yen benefit, will be 

provided in a lump sum. 

 

Contact information 

Information Desk about the Extraordinary Benefit for Supporting Lives of Child-rearing 

Households 

Yokkaichi City Hall 

1-5 Suwa-cho, Yokkaichi City 510-8601 

TEL: 059-325-6955 (8:45 to 17:00, except Saturdays, Sundays, and national holidays)  

FAX: 059-354-8061 

 

 


